### LOCAL GROWTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Minutes of a meeting of the Local Growth Scrutiny Committee of the Bolsover District Council held in the Council Chamber, The Arc, Clowne on Wednesday, 2 March 2022 at 10:00 hours.

PRESENT:-

Members:-

Councillor Jen Wilson in the Chair

Councillors Derek Adams, Tracey Cannon, Tricia Clough, Jim Clifton and David Dixon.

Officers: Chris Fridlington (Assistant Director of Development and Planning), Jo Wilson (Scrutiny and Elections Officer) and Tom Scott (Governance Officer).

# LOC26-21/22 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received on behalf of Councillor Paul Cooper, Councillor David Downes (Portfolio Holder - Leisure and Tourism) and Natalie Etches (Business Growth Manager).

### LOC27-21/22 URGENT ITEMS

The Chair had no urgent items of business.

## LOC28-21/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

The Chair declared for transparency that she was a member of Shirebrook Town Council. Councillor Tricia Clough also declared for transparency that she was a member of Glapwell Parish Council and Scarcliffe Parish Council.

# LOC29-21/22 MINUTES

Moved by Councillor Derek Adams and seconded by Councillor David Dixon. **RESOLVED** that the minutes of a meeting of a Local Growth Scrutiny Committee held on 8<sup>th</sup> December 2021 be approved as a true and correct record.

# LOC30-21/22 LIST OF KEY DECISIONS AND ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED IN PRIVATE

The Scrutiny and Elections Officer presented the list of Key Decisions to Members. **RESOLVED** that the List of Key Decisions and Items to be considered in private

### LOCAL GROWTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

document be noted.

## LOC31-21/22 GROWTH STRATEGY - MONITORING UPDATE Q3 2021/22

The Assistant Director of Development and Planning presented a report on the progress against activities set out in the Growth Strategy and the Action Plan.

Councillor Derek Adams referred to the mention of the former Coalite site in paragraph 2.3 of the report (how Bolsover Land Limited had sold over 80 acres at its 1.4 million sq. ft.Horizon 29 warehouse and logistics development for £39.9 million) and asked if any Section 106 money would be applied for. The Assistant Director of Development and Planning explained that there would not be the opportunity in this case. He also mentioned that plot 5 could now be developed fully as a building site due to the works that had taken place. This had previously been earmarked as a potential Lorry Park site, although it had been determined that it was not commercially viable for the Council to run such a venture. It was also noted that there had been interest in a site at Barlborough for a potential Lorry park and a discussion took place around the parking issues faced on Barlborough Links.

Councillor Tricia Clough asked what the impact of the Shirebrook Growth Corridor could be on surrounding villages. The Assistant Director of Development and Planning explained that following officer recommendations, the Council's Planning Committee had resolved to concentrate on two areas of Growth (Creswell and Shirebrook) for now, and the aims of the Shirebrook Growth Corridor were to connect Shirebrook to the M1 and to ease traffic in Glapwell, Doe Lea and Bramley Vale.

Councillor Tricia Clough asked if all of Glapwell's houses and land were in the Growth plan. The Assistant Director of Development and Planning explained they were not at the moment, but the Shirebrook Growth Corridor could be replicated elsewhere if the same aims were met. In relation to queries around the Glapwell Neighbourhood Plan being developed, it was noted that this would need to comply with existing plans but that it was possible to encourage areas for housing/employment through it, if adopted following a Referendum.

Councillor Tracey Cannon and Councillor Tricia Clough both asked questions regarding residents being able to purchase the Council's garage sites. The Assistant Director of Development and Planning explained that they could go to auction or meet the market value, but if they were unable to afford this, the Council could sell them for less than 'best consideration' if there were sufficient social, economic and or environmental grounds to do so.

The Assistant Director of Development and Planning referred to paragraph 2.6 of the report (Promoting the District and increasing Tourism) and explained that someone had been recruited to the visitor economy post, but they pulled out.

Councillor Tricia Clough referred to the Council submitting Bolsover as one of the towns in the Platinum Jubilee Civic Honours Competition, and asked if this bid had cost the Council anything to put together. The Assistant Director of Development and Planning explained that the bid had not cost anything apart from officer time.

### LOCAL GROWTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Councillor David Dixon referred to discussions at past meetings about measuring the demographics of Bolsover District, and asked if this had been investigated. The Assistant Director of Development and Planning said this was being undertaken by officers and would be presented at a future meeting. The new CRM system (Customer Relationship Management) which was planned for implementation would also help to gather further business profile information.

Councillor David Dixon asked if improving the Transport Infrastructure had recently been investigated. The Assistant Director of Development and Planning explained officers had been in discussions with Derbyshire County Council about a Bus Service Improvement Plan. Officers were also assessing the potential for a pilot for Direct Response transport, where residents could book the service in advance.

Councillor Tricia Clough was concerned that some older residents struggled to get to doctor appointments. The Assistant Director of Development and Planning explained that Partnerships were doing a piece of work about addressing loneliness and issues faced by older people through improved transport links.

Councillor Derek Adams moved and Councillor Tracey Cannon seconded **RESOLVED** to note the report and action plan.

(Assistant Director of Development and Planning)

## LOC32-21/22 WORK PROGRAMME 2021/22

The Scrutiny and Elections Officer presented the Work Programme 2021/22 to the Committee.

Councillor Tracey Cannon moved and Councillor Jim Clifton seconded **RESOLVED** that Members approve the Programme attached at Appendix 1.

(Scrutiny and Elections Officer)

The meeting concluded at 11:30 hours.